REGINA PUBLIC LIBRARY

Media Release

For immediate release: January 26, 2023

Library board welcomes new Chair, board members

Longtime Regina Public Library Board of Directors member Marj Gavigan was voted in as Chair at the 2023 annual general meeting on Tuesday night.

Gavigan, appointed to the Board in 2017, replaces outgoing Chair Sean Quinlan.

"I am pleased to be chairing such a progressive and forward-thinking board of directors," Gavigan said. "There is a lot of opportunity for the library to affect change in our city and it's exciting to be part of it."

Board member Cheryl Zankl was voted in as Vice Chair.

Joining the board in 2023 are Piper New, an architect with P3Architecture Partnership; Carly Romanow, Executive Director and Staff Lawyer at Pro Bono Law Saskatchewan; and Kristi Yee, Branch Manager for the Conexus Credit Union South Albert Branch.

"Our new board members bring fresh insights, experience, and backgrounds," Gavigan said. "I'm looking forward to hearing their ideas, as well as the ideas of our seasoned veterans."

New, Romanow, and Yee will replace outgoing board members Sean Quinlan, Phyllis Lerat, and Starla Grebinski.

"I'd like to thank Sean, Phyllis, and Starla for their support and service as Board members," Gavigan said.

Other board members include Mayor Sandra Masters, City Councillor John Findura, Cindy Kobayashi, and Olajumoke Oni.

RPL Board member photos and biographies are available on the RPL website: https://www.reginalibrary.ca/about/leadership